
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL  
PARISH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 

Tuesday 21st May 2024 
Minutes 

1 PRESENT 
Cllr L Smith Chair, Cllr E Martin Vice-chair, Cllr R Hudson, Cllr M Staples, Cllr T 
Sutcliffe, M B Bowes Parish Clerk. The chair welcomed one resident from Ingleby 
Greenhow to the meeting 

2 Minutes of the last Parish Annual Meeting 
The minutes of the last Parish Annual Assembly meeting held on 9th of May 2023, 
the Parish Council RESOLVED to approved them. 

3 Matters Arising from the Minutes 
None were received 

4 Chairman Report 
Cllr L Smith gave her report. 
As her second year as chairman, it’s been very much business as usual, therefore 
the content of her report does feature a very similar theme to last year. 
Cllr L Smith offers thanks to all Parish Councilors who gave up their time and effort 
voluntarily for all the work that they provide for the Parish. Thanks to NYC Cllr H 
Moorhouse dealing with the council requests. Thanks go to the Police for their 
attendance at the PC meetings, the village hall committee and all other volunteers 
within the parish who carry out tasks such as maintaining defibrillators, playpark 
and other origination and running of events. 
The Parish Council has held ten meetings in the last year and considered several 
planning applications.  Residents of the parish attend a few of the meetings but 
overall, very few attend, so I like to take the opportunity to welcome residents to 
come along to the meetings. 
The work continues to reestablish the boundary stones around the parish and the 
council have re-erected the one on Broughton Road with kind assistance of Cllr T 
Sutcliffe. 
The Parish Council has continued to maintain the verges within us over the past 
year and recently undertook work to the tree on stone stoup. 
There has been a notable amount of fly tipping which occurred in the year. 
The defibrillators continue to be uptilted more than we would hope for however this 
demonstrates just how necessary they have been throughout the parish. The 
Parish Council funded the replacement of maintenance items thanks to the local 
guardians of the defibrillators who quickly noted their use during routine checks. 
The defibrillators have caused an addition to the budget and along with general 
cost pressures associated with the operation of the PC we had to make a tough 
decision to increase the Parish Council precept to continue the delivery of service 
essential to Parish. 
Finally, thanks to the Parish Clerk whose work allows the Parish Council able to 
function and who has been a great assistant to me throughout the year.  

5 FINANCE REPORT Clerk/Responsible Officer 
The Parish Clerk shown the councillors and resident a balance sheet of accounts, 
which were approved by the Council. 
There was no question on the accounts. 

6 Public Questions 
No question received form the public. 

 



 


